
 

Newsletter Summer 1 2023 
Dear Parents/ Carers,  

 

Welcome back to Summer term. I hope everyone has enjoyed a safe and happy Easter break and lots 

of chocolate! Thank you to all who have submitted/handed in their home challenge, ‘safer parking' 

poster – the top three of these will be made into banners to hang on the railings in front of the 

yellow lines - watch this space! 

The summer term is always extremely busy, please familiarise yourself with some reminders below 

and also some important dates for the term in the attached calendar. 



Over the holidays we held a very successful Easter holiday club delivered by LASP (photos on Class 

Dojo/school Facebook page). We are hoping to run this again for a few weeks during the summer 

break and will be sending some information out soon to get an idea of interested numbers.  

Punctuality 

Alongside attendance, we closely monitor punctuality in school. Last half term saw an increase of 

some children consistently arriving late to school. 

As a reminder, school starts at 8:45am every morning. From 8.50am children are marked as late on 

their register. It is important that children arrive in school on time as it supports them to learn good 

timekeeping and also reduces classroom disruption for the other children and themselves. A child 

who is late by 5 minutes each day loses 3 days of education across a full school year. 

Important SATs/ Screening Check Dates 

Year 2 will be completing their SATs in small groups throughout the month of May. These are 

marked by our school staff and are used to help inform the teacher's end of Key Stage One 

assessment.  

Year 6 SATs take place from Tuesday 9th - Friday 12th May. These are externally marked and school 

will receive their results in early July. Results will be shared with parents within the children's annual 

reports. 

Year 1 will be taking their Phonics screening check WB 12th June. 

Year 4 will be taking their Multiplication check WB 5th June - Friday 16th June. 

School assessment week  WB 19th June 2023 - REC/Year 1/Year 3/Year 4/Year 5 

 

Attendance and punctuality is vital on these dates. 

x 

Parking - Local Residents and Yellow Lines  

Please continue to be mindful of our local residents when parking outside school and remember the 

yellow lines should not be parked on at any times. Despite numerous communications and 

reminders from school, it is disappointing that these issues are still ongoing.  

We need to rely on parents/carers to help keep all our children safe outside of our school. 

Long Hair 

For health and safety reasons, we request all long hair be tied back when the children are in school. 

Thank you for your support with this. 



 

 

Coronation Celebration/Summer Fayre 

On Friday 5th May from 1.30pm -3.30pm we will be having a joint Coronation celebration/ summer 

fayre. Weather permitting, parents are invited to bring a picnic and blanket for a picnic on our school 

field. Children are invited to attend school in non-uniform that day with an optional red, white, blue 

or coronation theme. There will be our usual summer fayre attractions, stalls and refreshments 

available. Please look out for our fayre poster soon. 

As always, we will be looking for any donations towards our cake stall on the day.  

 

 

E-Safety Parent Workshop 



On Monday 5th June we will be hosting an Online Safety workshop for parents from 1.30pm - 3pm in 

the school hall. This will be delivered by Gem Education. 

 

Course content includes:  

• Raising awareness of online risks under 4 main themes: Commerce, Content, Conduct and 

Contact. 

• Examples include: websites, social networking, mobile phones gaming, cyberbullying. 

• Parental controls. 

• Further advice. 

• How to report. 

 

Parents will be able to sign up nearer the date via ParentPay. 

Water bottles/Hats/Sun lotion 

 

Hopefully the weather will start to get warmer soon. Please remember that children should have a 

water bottle in school each day and as per school policy, this should contain plain water only. 

 

On the hotter days, we  recommend children bring a sun hat as we will be outside a lot and children 

should arrive to school wearing sun lotion. Children can bring a named bottle of sun lotion to keep in 

their drawer or school bag but they must be able to reapply this themselves.  

 

We currently have places in all year groups if you know of any families ho were not given their 

chosen school or any families new to the area looking for school places. 



School Calendar for Summer Term 2023 

 



TERM DATES 2022/2023 

 



TERM DATES 2023/2024 

 

 

E-Safety Guides 



We have created a page on our school website to a link to lots of guides for Parents/Carers. Please 

let school know if there are any platforms your children are using that you would like some advice 

/guidance on and we can try and source this for you and add to the page.  

Fact Sheets and Guidance Link  

Visit us on Facebook 

 

Please follow us on Facebook to find out what to what we are up to.  

https://www.facebook.com/RingwayPrimarySchool/ 

http://www.ringwayprimaryschool.co.uk/web/factsheets_and_guidance_for_parentscarers/647816
https://www.facebook.com/RingwayPrimarySchool/
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